Tunstead and Sco Ruston Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council on Tuesday 16th January 2018

In attendance:

Christopher Oakes (Chair)

CO

Nigel Williams (Vice Chair)
NW

Wendy Atkins


WA

Neil Coston



NC

Clive Rich



CR

Tim Gosdon



TG

Tim Place



TP

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)

EO

County Councillor Nigel Dixon and one resident also attended the meeting.

1)  Apologies:

     None.

2)  Adjournment of the meeting for police, county and district councillor reports and public participation:

No police or district councillor reports received.  

Public participation:

2.1
Mr Joe Paterson spoke of his plans for Manor Farm Tunstead.  He will submit 

a planning application in February.  The plans were discussed and the parish 

council had no objections.  WA raised the issue of rubble and soil being 


tipped onto the marsh alongside the driveway.  Joe explained that he has a 

temporary permit from the Environment Agency to do this and that it will be 

used to improve the driveway and raise the levels around the barns, which 

will be converted to residential units.

Norfolk County Council report:

2.2
The county council's share of Council Tax will increase by 5.9%, 3% of this will be 
used to bolster the Social Care budget.

2.3
Cllr. Dixon voted against the increase in county councillor expenses.

2.4
Cllr Dixon has a budget of £6,000 over eight parishes.  He suggested that the parish 
council bid for some of this to be spent on additional ditch clearance at the main 
flooding points.  It was agreed that Culleys Pit Lane was a major problem and that 
the clerk should contact Highways to bid for funding to establish the causes of the 
persistent flooding at this point.  Cllr. Dixon will tell Highways that he supports this.  
The flooding in Fletcher Close is in the 2018/2019 programme.  
Action: EO.

3)
Declarations of interest:


WA and CR will not be able to vote on the issue of a grant towards the replacement 
village hall.

4)
Minutes of the meeting of 21st November 2017:


Agreed and signed as a true record.

5)
Matters arising from the above minutes:


None.

6)
Received correspondence:

6.1
Contract for 2018/2019 from Norse;


The price has been increased by 8.5%.  Clerk to write to Norse querying this and 
also to get another quote.  Action: EO.

6.2
The clerk has received a telephone call from a resident praising the new TROD, but 
saying that it was a shame about dog walkers not being able to use it.

6.3
Receipt from Royal British Legion.

6.4
Clerk is going to attend the data protection training.

6.5
Barclays have added the chair and the clerk as signatories to the accounts.

7)
Summary of the online service provision to the parish:

7.1
Norfolk ALC will begin charging £30 a year from 2018 for hosting the website.  CR 
has researched alternatives and this is still the most viable option.  It was agreed to 
pay this.

7.2
The hit rate on the website has doubled and the membership of the Face book 
community group is increasing.  

8)
Grant for new modular unit/village hall:

8.1
CR, project manager, will be putting on a public presentation in the near future.  He 
has prices for two modular units and is seeking a third.  New ones will come with a 
30 year guarantee, however TP suggested that CR should investigate buying a 
second hand one.  The parish council owns the land and has shared use of the 
access track.  CR will talk to NNDC about planning permission and the possibility of 
installing air conditioning.  CO will give CR details of an architect, NC of a designer.  
Action: CR/CO/NC.

8.2
The Village Hall committee are seeking a grant of £10,000 from the Parish Council.   
TP proposed that the council fund the project up to £10,000 with the proviso that any 
surplus should be returned. NC seconded this.  Four councillors voted in favour and 
one abstained.

 9)
Finance


The clerk's finance report was agreed and the following payments authorised:



£80.00 to the village hall committee for room hire.



£420.00 to Westcotec for data unit.  VAT £70.00



£140.97 to Cllr Williams for associated TROD expenses.  VAT £20.00.



£15.30 to URM for emptying the bottle bank.  VAT £2.55.



£300.00 to the clerk for her December and January salary.

10) 
Community Defibrillator


The total raised now stands at £965.11.  Clerk to apply to Awards for All for a £1,000 
grant, once all the costs are known.  Clerk to contact BT re their sticker pack.  
Action: EO.

11)
Highways matters

11.1
WA will talk to a resident about the drainage.  Action: WA.

11.2
Data has been downloaded from the SAM2 sign and has provided useful 
information.

12)
Planning matters


None.

13)
Environmental matters


WA will talk to Derek about the drains at Culleys Pit Lane.  Action: WA.

14)
Report from the Recreation Ground Committee



Forthcoming events:



Marc James concert - 24/3/2018



Yard Sale - 6/5/2018



Fête - 10/6/2018



Flower Festival and wedding exhibition – August B H weekend.

15)
Any other business


TG – Negotiations over the new benefice arrangements are ongoing and there has 
been much positive discussion.


NW – The new alarm system on the church will be installed by the end of the 
month.


The carol service was very well attended.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 22:10.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 20th March at 7.30pm.

Signed: ….................................................................  Date: …......................................

Chair

